Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

April 14, 2009

Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Deb Theis, Joe Helle, Bill Hornett and Larry Eveland  Absent: Rick Nash Guests: Dan Hoffman
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to approve March 10, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

HIAWATHA PARK AND RECREATION SURVEY
The Hiawatha Park and Recreation survey was mailed on April 7th. The survey was sent to the same 800 citizens that the 2008 survey was mailed to. This list of addresses is from the auditor’s office and has a good variety of citizens. For the survey results to be reliable at a 95% confidence level you should receive approximately 200-250 responses from a sample size of 800. So far we have had 53 survey’s returned. The cost estimate for printing, mailing and return mail of the surveys come to an estimated $842.

Council Member Dick Olson suggested an outside firm to tabulate the results, Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director called Jeff Schott to inquire about names of firms we could use to tabulate the survey.  Dick Olson felt it was critical that an outside firm tabulate the results rather than tabulating them ourselves. The responses for each fixed alternative question could be entered into an Excel file and the percentages calculated for each response.  The percentage results for each question could then be typed in a Word document.  It becomes a little more problematic with the open ended responses.  An outside firm has the software to do this quickly and easily and also determine the confidence level of the results.  Using an outside firm to do this also clearly establishes objectivity without any concerns of subjectivity that could be associated with an internal tabulation. The tabulation cost would be around $500. Commission agreed an outside firm tabulation was appropriate but would like to see it done in a timely manner. 

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Joe Helle to allow Angie Cole to aquire the best price and timeline for getting the survey tabulated in a reasonable amount of time. Motion carried. 

RECREATION PROGRAM UPDATE
Hiawatha’s Activity Registration Day on April 4th went very well. We had a steady amount of participants coming in to register for Blastball, Soccer, Tot-lot, Playground, Youths in Parks, and tennis lessons. We currently have over 100 participants in Soccer and Blastball and are still taking registrations for all programs. 
RECREATION REPORT

PLAYING FOR KEEPS MEETING 

On October 24th, 2009, the Hiawatha Park and Recreation Department will be hosting a fundraiser called Playing for Keeps. The purpose of this fundraiser is to raise money for summer recreation programs in Hiawatha. Progress is being made on preparation for this event. We have secured a space to host the event. Cedar Rapids Toyota has graciously agreed to allow us to host this event in their showroom (formerly Lithia). We have a small, but wonderful group of volunteers helping us coordinate other committees for the event. We had our first meeting on February 24th, and there were a lot of good ideas shared about what we envisioned this event to be. We currently have committee members working on securing decorations, auction items, and food for the event. We also have our logo for the event and are working on finishing invitation and ticket designs as well. At our April 13th meeting we met at the location which gave us ideas of how to set up the event. Joe Helle suggested asking businesses or organizations to buy a table to help support the event. Event ticket prices will be $20 and include food and drink. We are looking forward to our next meeting and are making progress on what looks like a new and exciting event. 
Farmers Market 

Hiawatha Farmers Market starts on April 19th. We have vendors contacting us to get involved and are currently working on a calendar of activity events.

Special Needs Nights - 

Flyers for the Special Needs night were sent to group homes, MHDD and the ARC, along with being put in our newsletter. We look forward to good attendance for this new event. 

Easter Egg Hunt – 

The Hiawatha Easter Egg Hunt went very well this year. Our normal attendance of around 300 made its way to an estimated 500. The Commission and Park and Recreation Director are very pleased with this  and agree it shows that good weather and a fun event equal continual growth. With the increasing number of people the Commission agreed that the event should be moved to Guthridge Park next year, more Easter eggs should be ordered and that a cap on the age of participants may be needed. These changes will be noted for next year. 
PARKS REPORT

Restrooms in all of the parks opened on Tuesday, April 7th. We are seeing the parks in use already this season. In the coming weeks we will be adding new mulch to the landscaped areas including parks, ROW (including Center Point Road). We will be doing grading work for the new playground equipment at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park at the end of this month with installation to follow.  We have hired a seasonal employee, Ted Olson, to help during our busy season. Ted is from Hiawatha and should be a great asset to the department. 







Bill Hornett, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
